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Located on the Ewa (west) side of the saddle between the two hills, 
Puu Ualakaa and Puu Kakea, Nutridge sits on a knoll commanding a 
majestic view of Honolulu and the ocean. The house is a long, hori­ 
zontal shingled structure which takes advantage of the vista afforded 
by the site. A local adaptation of the colonial style, it features an 
outset living room bay with a picture window and a gabled roof with 
returns. Double-pitched hipped roofed wings extend from either side 
of the living room bay.

The Diamond Head (east) wing extends from the living room's entry 
hall, and is dominated by a flat roofed lanai (porch) with three bays, 
two of which are enclosed by sliding glass doors. Two bedrooms, both 
of which have doors opening onto the lanai (porch), with a tiled 
bathroom and a dressing room between them, are contained within this 
wing. The wing terminates with a single car garage.

The Ewa (west) wing contains a dining area, pantry, kitchen, utility 
room, and maid's quarters. Two sets of French doors open out from the 
living room and the dining area. The kitchen and dining room each 
contain casement windows and the utility area is ventilated with 
sliding windows. All rear windows are 6x6 and 6x9 double hung 
sash, except for the kitchen, pantry and bathroom casement windows of 
six panes. The original interior is intact and includes built-in 
cabinets in the dressing room and a lofty open-beamed ceiling, chan­ 
deliers and fireplace in the living room.

The nomination includes the entire twenty-two acre plantation parcel, 
most of which originally contained macadamia nut groves. These groves 
have not been tended and in many areas trees have died off. Brush and 
other trees have grown up in the groves; however, the original ter­ 
racing and a number of the trees remain. Several plantation worker 
cottages and a "flume" which was used in the harvesting of the nuts, 
remain on the property in deteriorated condition. The caretaker's 
cottage, a modest single story, frame, hipped roof, single-wall struc­ 
ture, also stands on the property and is still occupied.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

Nutridge is significant for its associations with the commencement of 
the macadamia nut industry in Hawaii. This was the initial plantation 
on Oahu of E. S. Van Tassel, the president and founder of the Hawaiian 
Macadamia Nut Company, which pioneered the commercial growing of 
macadamia nuts on the planet earth.

The macadamia nut, a native of Australia, was introduced to Hawaii in 
the early 1890's at the residence of E. W. Jordan in Nuuanu valley. 1 
Brought in "solely as an addition to the natural beauty of Paradise," 1 
it was not until E. S. Van Tassel started some plantings at Nutridge 
in 1921 that the commercial growing of the plant began. On June 1, 
1922, the Hawaiian Macadamia Nut Company Ltd. was formed. Besides its 
plantation on Oahu the company also started another at Keauhou, Kona, 
Hawaii, which eventually proved to be more successful. In 1927, the 
Territory of Hawaii granted Mr. Van Tassel a fifty year lease on 
Nutridge. This plantation remained in operation until the nineteen 
seventies and discontinued when the Honolulu processing plant sus­ 
pended operations.

In 1925, Mr. Van Tassel commissioned architect Hart Wood to design his 
residence at Nutridge. The house is architecturally significant as a 
good example of Hart Wood's residential work of this period. Wood was 
at the forefront of the movement to create a style of architecture in 
Hawaii which would appropriately reflect a sense of place, and the 
Van Tassel residence discloses one solution to this problem. The 
house evidences a sensitive handling of the building in relationship 
to its site, neither dominating nor being dominated by the location. 
One story high, and presenting a horizontal facade, broken by the 
vertical plane of the living room the house takes advantage of the 
site's magnificent vistas. Although employing a few colonial motifs, 
the house is essentially devoid of ornate embellishment and follows an 
extremely original layout with the lanai (porch) serving in the capa­ 
city of a hallway, providing direct access to the bedrooms. Such an 
arrangement accentuates the sense of outdoor living. Also by placing 
the rooms in a serial manner, the architect provided each room with 
cross-ventilation taking advantage of the trade winds. The dwelling's 
double-pitched hipped roof would become a common feature in the 
evolving "Hawaiian style" of architecture, and adds to the building's 
low profile.

Hawaiian Annual, 1940, page 98.
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